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Faculty Senate Minutes
February 23rd, 2021

The regular business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, February 23, 2021, at 3:30 p.m., via Zoom. The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.
SU President Charles Wight made announcements and answered questions.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements and answered questions.
The Senate President made announcements and answered questions.
Kathleen Shannon made a motion which, after debate and amendment, passed as follows:
“Resolved, that the following be substituted for paragraphs d. and e. of the motion “Creation of Elected ad hoc General Education Steering Committee”:

d. The final vote upon the proposed model(s) shall be conducted in accord with Article IV, Section 10 (“Senate Referral of Referendum for a Full-Faculty Vote”) of the Faculty Senate Bylaws. After the final presentation of the proposed general education model(s), the Senate shall draft and pass by a vote of at least two-thirds of the entire Senate a motion with appropriate referendum to send the proposed model(s) to a Full-Faculty Vote. After the motion sending the proposed model(s) to a Full-Faculty Vote is passed, the procedure, quorum, and vote requirements in Article IV, Section 10 of the Bylaws shall be followed. In addition, the Membership and Elections Committee will be directed to leave the vote open for a period of no less than seven days.

e. The ad hoc GESC will cease to exist once the Full-Faculty Vote is completed.”
There were 14 votes in favor and 1 against.
Anita Brown moved,
“Resolved:  In the event that the full faculty vote fails to change SU’s general Education requirements to the General Education Steering Committee Model, the Faculty Senate will establish an ad hoc committee to investigate and recommend plausible mechanisms to implement the diversity and inclusion requirement within SU’s General Education Student Learning Outcomes found in the SU catalog.  The committee will report to the Faculty Senate as needed but must present its recommendation to the Faculty Senate by 30 September 2021.

The committee must obtain and consider both input from the faculty at large and the research and recommendations of the GESC regarding implementation of the diversity and inclusion requirement. 

The committee’s charge would include to provide

· A proposed mechanism for ensuring that the general education program at SU sufficiently addresses the learning goal on Diversity and Inclusion.
· A draft referendum for a full faculty vote on the proposal, which the Faculty Senate may alter.
· a justification for the recommended mechanism
· an implementation plan for the proposed mechanism
· the anticipated impact on the general education curriculum overall
· the anticipated impact on students 
· the anticipated impact on programs/completion of programs by students
· the anticipated impact on teaching workloads and the administrative needs to implement the mechanism

The Faculty Senate will consider the proposal, make changes it deems appropriate/reasonable to the referendum and (in accordance with Article IV, Section 10 of the Faculty Senate Bylaws) send the proposal to the full faculty for a vote to approve the implementation of the proposed mechanism.”
Debate was open at time of adjournment; the motion will be carried to the next meeting as unfinished business.
The meeting adjourned at 4:59 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
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